From: bc <fxsuper2@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, January 25, 2010 11:31 PM **To:** secretary <secretary @CFTC.gov>

Subject: RIN 3038-AC61 'Regulation of Retail Forex'

Dear Sirs,

We believe that all traders **should have the right to choose the amount of leverage** that is appropriate for his/her risk appetite **with his/her own fund**, and that this basic principle of 'choice' is being threatened by the proposed <u>CFTC regulations</u>.

So, it would highly appreciated if the new regulations take this into consideration.

Thank you.

foreign exchage traders